SHA expresses deep sorrow over passing
of Mr Yau Sing-po

The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Caspar Tsui, today (May 17) expressed
his deep sorrow over the passing of Mr Yau Sing-po.

"Mr Yau was a renowned Cantonese opera artist who had actively
participated in performances. He had made substantial and lifelong
contributions to the promotion, preservation and development of Cantonese
opera. He received an Honorary Fellowship of the Hong Kong Academy for
Performing Arts in 2016 and a Bronze Bauhinia Star in 2017. His passing is
our loss and he will be remembered fondly. I offer my deepest condolences to
Mr Yau's family," Mr Tsui said.
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